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Background The recently signed Information Technology Management Reform Act
of 1996 (ITMRA), authorizes Federal agencies to contract directly for
Federal Information Processing (FIP) resources.

Policy Guidance As a result of the above mentioned legislation, the Acting Director,
Procurement and Property Management (PPM), USDA, has increased
the base level of delegated FIP procurement authority for ARS to
$25,000,000 with the exception of a restriction on the acquisition or
development of any automated procurement system, including upgrades
or modifications to existing systems which total more than $25,000 (see
enclosure). Systems sponsored by the Modernization of Administrative
Processes (MAP) Project Office and PPM are also exempt from this
restriction. Existing delegations of contracting authority are not changed
as a result of this new authority.
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A Departmental Notice (DN) is being issued as an interim measure
pending implementation of ITMRA at the Federal and USDA level.
This DN will establish the base level of procurement authority at
$25,000,000.

Action Required by REE Take this increase in delegated procurement authority into consideration
when planning FIP resource acquisitions.

PPD Point of Contact Policy Branch, 301-504-1725.

Approved:      /s/                                    
Richard G. Irwin, Director
Procurement and Property Division

Enclosure






